Fresno County Committee on School District Organization Fresno County Office of Education 1111 Van Ness Ave Fresno CA, 93721

Dear Members,

We have been a resident at Ventana Hills for over 15 years. We strongly support and request that our Ventana Hills community be transferred to Clovis Unified School District.

The Friant and Millerton communities have been growing robustly. The new areas of Millerton New Town are Clovis Unified School District areas. There will soon be CUSD facilities established there.

We are considerably closer to these facilities than the Sierra Unified School District. We typically travel to Clovis rather than the Sierra Unified area. Our kids have not attended the Sierra Unified School District.

At a minimum we get an inter district transfer. The other option is Home Schooling.

The majority of our residences prefer CUSD. If some families would prefer SUSD they have the option to enroll there.

It is a considerable burden to travel in the opposite direction daily from our normal travel to Clovis.

Please grant our request and proposed change to CUSD.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Jeff Johnston

20338 Ventana Hills Drive, Clovis Ca.

93619

jeff@jpdevelop.net